Canceled: Economic Development Facility Tour and Meeting: United Technologies
Corporation (UTC)

Florence, SC
8/19/2016 11:00:00 AM - 12:00:00 PM

Haley Barbour and Dan Murphy with the BGR Group represent UTC and would like to meet with Governor Haley to update the
Governor on the UTC family of companies and their commitment to South Carolina. UTC would be represented by UTC VP for
Government Relations Tim McBride and the Southeastern Manager of Government Relations Tom Sri. They would like for the
meeting to take place at the Otis facility in Florence so she can take a tour. If they meet at the Governor’s office in Columbia they
would need only an hour to brief her on the company’s efforts in SC and beyond. They would like to meet on either Wednesday, June
22nd or Thursday June 23rd
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